
SPECIAL CALLED WORK SESSION 
ASHLAND CITY COUNCIL 

 
October 25, 2017 

5:00 P.M. 
 
 

 The Ashland City Council met for a Special Called Meeting at 5:00 P.M. 
on October 25, 2017 in the Ashland City Hall Auditorium with Mayor Larry J. 
Fetner presiding.  Council Members present were Billy Joe, Bobbie J. Steed, 
Smith Kim M. Cain, Annette F. Gaither, and Tommy Cantrell. Also present were 
City Clerk Administrator Chelsey Wynn, City Hall Assistant Sarah McKemie, and 
Police Chief Joseph Stanford. 
 
Mayor Fetner called the meeting to order and gave the invocation. 
 
 
Council Member Cain made a motion to approved the agenda. The motion was 
seconded by Council Member Cantrell, and all votes were unanimous. 
 
 
New Business: 
 
Council Member Cain made a motion approving to rescind vote to accept Hurst 
Construction’s Value Engineering bid from October 16, 2017. Council Member 
Cantrell seconded the motion, and all votes were unanimous. 
 
Council Member Cantrell made a motion to approve to reject all bids received on 
the Ashland Police Department renovation project. Council Member Cain 
seconded the motion, and all votes were unanimous. 
 
Council Member Cantrell made a motion to approve to give Lathan Associates 
Architects permission to re-bid project with included Value Engineering. Council 
Member Cain seconded the motion, and all votes were unanimous.  
 
There being no further business, Council Member Gaither made a motion to 
adjourn. Council Member Cain seconded the motion, and all votes were 
unanimous.  
 
 
____________________________________ 
Mayor  
 
 
Attest:_______________________________ 




